
 
 

Workforce and Higher Educa�on Commitee 
November 15, 2023 

Proponent Tes�mony – S.B. 60 
Ilene Shapiro, Summit County Execu�ve 

 

Chair Cirino, Vice Chair Rulli, Ranking Member Ingram and members of the Workforce and Higher 
Educa�on Commitee, thank you for the opportunity to submit writen tes�mony in support of 
Senate Bill 60. 
 
For years, Summit County, like much of Ohio, has grappled with an opioid epidemic and a mental 
health crisis. In coordina�on with our Department of Public Health and Summit County Alcohol, 
Drug, & Mental Health Board, and numerous community organiza�ons, our County has dedicated 
countless hours and millions of dollars in resources to address these problems in our community. 
Despite these efforts, it is clear the need for mental health and addic�on resources is greater than 
ever. 
 
In Summit County, we are taking a holis�c approach to treat addic�on and mental health. This 
includes trea�ng addic�on like the disease that it is, coordina�ng social services through Unite 
Us, priori�zing trauma-informed care, and addressing the mental health needs of the residents 
in the County jail.  

As we engage in this work, it is difficult to ignore the glaring issue that faces our community and 
so many across the state: the shortage of prac�cing psychiatrists. Throughout Ohio, data show 
we have only about one prac�cing psychiatrist for every 10,000 people. Based on data from 
NAMI Ohio, 43% of adults in Ohio reported symptoms of anxiety or depression, with 19% 
unable to get needed counseling or therapy.  

In a �me of unprecedented need in our communi�es, it is appropriate to pursue crea�ve 
solu�ons that have the poten�al to shi� the current status quo. The Cer�fied Mental Health 
Assistant (CMHA) proposal is one of these solu�ons. 

The proposal to add a Cer�fied Mental Health Assistant cer�fica�on would address the provider 
shortage affec�ng our communi�es. This proposal allows for CMHAs to work under physician 
supervision to treat pa�ents with mental health condi�ons. This model would allow for a 
greater number of pa�ents to be treated and help alleviate some of the stress from our 
overburdened mental health providers.  



 

Summit County strongly supports the CMHA program proposed by Northeast Ohio Medical 
University (NEOMED) and has commited funds towards standing up the new physician-
extender training pathway program. At NEOMED, CMHA students will be trained in a variety of 
health care systems alongside medicine and pharmacy students and psychiatry residents 
ensuring an interdisciplinary approach to mental health care. It is my hope that a�er a 
successful pilot of this program by NEOMED, other universi�es in Ohio will launch similar 
programs to train CMHAs.  

While the impact of this new licensure would not be felt for several years, this proposal is one of 
many innova�ve strategies that are needed to increase mental wellness and reduce rates of 
substance use disorder in Summit County and the en�re state. 

Sincerely,  

  
   

 
Ilene Shapiro, Executive  
County of Summit  
  
 


